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October 8, 2021 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh 
917 Lesperance Road 
Tecumseh, ON   N8N 1W9 
 

Attention: Laura Moy, Director Corporate Services and Clerk 

Re: County Road 42 Request for Noise Control – By-Law Exemption 

Dear Ms. Moy 

The construction activities on County Road 42 are expected to commence in 2022.  The 
works involve the section of County Road 42 from County Road 19 to the City of Windsor 
limit. 

The majority of work will occur during daylight hours and specific operations will 
potentially require work to be undertaken outside the limits established under the 
Town’s Noise Control By-Law.  The County of Essex anticipates ten (10) weeks of By-
Law exemption to perform various construction operations including: 

• Sewer and watermain construction along County Road 42 in constrained locations 
including the intersections of County Road 19, Lesperance, Shiff, Banwell and 
County Road 43 

• Stockpiling of material on County land 
• Concrete pavement construction 
• Asphalt pavement construction 

The noise By-Law exemption will minimize disruption to daytime traffic and commercial 
business operations.  The specific timing of these work periods will be communicated in 
advance with the Town’s project representative. 

In order to accommodate these operations, a request is made of the Town of Tecumseh 
to grant an exemption to the Noise Control By-Law during the period commencing March 
1, 2022 through to November 30, 2022. 
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The requested exemption does not apply to pile driving, coffer dam construction or 
crushing operations. 

Please bring this matter before the Town of Tecumseh Council at your earliest 
convenience. 

Yours truly, 

 

 

Peter Bziuk, P.Eng. 
Manager, Design and Construction 
 

PB/jb 
 


